RESOLUTION NO. R-22-57

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE A
TIME AND MATERIALS CONTRACT WITH DAVID E. ROSS
CONSTRUCTION COMPANY IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO
EXCEED $§75,000 FOR THE WATER TREATMENT PLANT WEST
SECONDARY BASIN REPAIR; PROJECT WP2388.

WHEREAS, the Water Treatment Plant West Secondary Basin is not in service; and

WHEREAS, the Water Treatment Plant West Secondary Basin is a critical component of the
treatment process and needs to be repaired in a timely fashion.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, is hereby authorized to execute a
contract with David E. Ross Construction Company for work as outlined in the contract for a total
amount not to exceed $75,000.

FURTHER, THAT, funds for such purpose are authorized from the Combined Waterworks and
Sewerage System Funds.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED, AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 14TH DAY OF NOVEMBER, 2022.

| Wmﬁ?

Bill Garnos, Mayor

ATTEST:

Y-

Kris Keller, City Clerk




Request for Council Action

RES IXI# R-22-57 BILL [1# City Clerk Only ORD # City Clerk Only
Date: 11/9/2022 Department: Public Works

Meeting Date Requested: 11/14/2022
Public Hearing: Yes O] Date: click here to enter a date.
Subject: Contract Award, Water Treatment Plant West Secondary Basin Repair; Project WP2388

Background: The Water Treatment Plant West Secondary Basin is currently not in service. The basin
scrapers will not rotate, because the existing bridge and cone section have dropped approximately 2”
causing the scrapers to bind on the floor. In order to correct the issue, the bridge and cone section will need
to be raised to their original position and the existing deteriorated structural steel members need to be
reinforced and/or replaced. This identical repair was recently completed on the East Secondary Basin.

The West Secondary Basin is a critical part of the treatment process and needs to be placed back in service
in a timely fashion. City staff recommends the award of a time and materials contract to David E. Ross
Construction Company in the total amount not to exceed $75,000 to make the repairs. David E. Ross
Construction completed the repairs to the East Secondary Basin and is experienced in this type of work.

Budget Discussion: Funds are available in fund balance in the amount of $75,000 from CWSS; however, a
mid-year budget amendment will be required at a later date.

Public/Board/Staff Input: Staff is requesting that the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute a
contract with David E. Ross Construction Company in the total amount not to exceed $75,000 for the Water
Treatment Plant West Secondary Basin Repair.

Provide Original Contracts, Leases, Agreements. etc. to: City Clerk and Vendor.

Timothy A. Nebergall M SW
Department Director/Administrator City Attorney City Manager



